
Department of Transformation and Shared Services 
Governor Asa Hutchinson 

Secretary Mitch Rouse 
Director Kay Barnhill 

November 16, 2022 

The Honorable Terry Rice, Co-Chairperson 
The Honorable Jeff Wardlaw, Co-Chairperson 
Arkansas Legislative Council and 
Joint Budget Committee 
State Capitol Building, Room 315 
Little Rock, Arkansas 72201 

Dear Senator Rice and Representative Wardlaw: 

The Office of Personnel Management is submitting the attached listing for your review. 
These are growth or surrender positions that have been approved by the Personnel 
Committee and Legislative Council since budget reports were created. Since these 
positions were not included in the PBAS reports that have previously been reviewed by 
the Joint Budget Committee, the Office of Personnel Management is requesting that these 
positions be continued in the departments' appropriation acts. Any positions that were 
sacrificed to establish these positions have also received a "position not 
recommended" recommendation and should not appear in the department's 

appropriation acts. 

Your consideration of this request is greatly appreciated. 

Sincerely, 

�h� 
Office of Personnel Management 
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